
 
 

TESTIMONY OF DANIEL NĀHOʻOPIʻI 
INTERIM PRESIDENT & CEO, HAWAIʻI TOURISM AUTHORITY 

BEFORE THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON TOURISM 
Tuesday, March 12, 2024 10:30 a.m. 

In consideration of 
SB 3364 SD 2 

RELATING TO DESTINATION MANAGEMENT 
 
Aloha Chair Quinlan, Vice Chair Hussey-Burdick, and Members of the Committee, 
 
The Hawai‘i Tourism Authority (HTA) appreciates the opportunity to offer our support for SB3364 
SD2, which amends the powers and duties of the Hawaiʻi Tourism Authority, bringing our statutory 
mandate into alignment with the work we have been doing to advance destination management 
and regenerative tourism. 
 
HTA recognizes that the impacts of tourism are real and require management. The three-year, 
community-led, HTA-supported Destination Management Action Plans (DMAPs) that this measure 
adds to Hawaiʻi Revised Statutes §201B have been a key initiative through which communities 
across Hawaiʻi articulated their needs, desires, and visions for tourism in their communities on their 
terms. We have initiated the process to develop the next round of DMAPs. 
 
We also appreciate the explicit inclusion of regenerative tourism principles into statute. 
 
HTA is poised and eager to continue our work in destination management and enhancing 
regenerative tourism in Hawaiʻi, and SB3364 SD2 will codify that work. Mahalo for the opportunity 
to provide these comments in support of this measure. 


